

# **ESNZ Show Hunter Executive Meeting**

# Tuesday 16<sup>th</sup> February 2021 Zoom Teleconference

## **MEETING OPENED: 8:05pm**

# 1) MEETING ADMINISTRATION

#### a) Attendance

<u>Present</u>

Lucy Maley LM Show Hunter Chair

Jane Dickson JD

Marilyn Vincent MV

Jenny Booth Jenny B

Tracey Lammas TL

June Berrington June B

Laura van Velthooven LV

Claire Wilson CW

Holly Aliprantis HA Jumping Sport Administrator (minutes)

# 2) Apologies

Jenny Booth Connie Hurst

3) Draft Minutes – 16<sup>th</sup> Jan Accepted.

#### 4) Matters Arising

-Getting the Corflutes to Waimarino A&P.

This may cancel due to low entries

#### -Delegate's meeting

Only one person has replied thus far, executive will wait till after HOY to see if there are any more responses.

Moved: JB

Second: JD

Currently scheduling the 13<sup>th</sup> April for delegates meeting. If less than 8 people interested, not including the executive, the meeting will be cancelled.

#### 5) Correspondence

N/A

#### 6) Members reports

June discussed with the executive to remind officials and riders that protests and complaints must go through the correct processes.

#### 7) ESNZ Office Update if any

# 8) General Business

#### a) Series Final

The executive decided if HOY does not run, the Show Hunter Series final will run in conjunction with the Jumping Series final at Glistening Waters. LM has discussed with Jenny B.

#### b) Other

- -Dorothy Scott for upgrade All in Favour
- -The Executive discussed the option of having an open horse equitation series rather than a spilt junior and adult equitation series.
- -June B shared with the executive that she would like to put forward a Kiwi Iron Mark Memorial Trophy for the masters top score class.

## 9) Project Updates (HOY, CD Seminars, etc)

N/A

Meeting Closed: 8:43pm

Next meeting: 8pm, 16th March 2021